Follow up to the European Parliament resolution on Petition 0924/2011 by Dan Pescod (British), on behalf of European Blind Union (EBU)/Royal National Institute of Blind People (RNIB), on access by blind people to books and other printed products, adopted by the Commission on 8 May 2012
1.
Resolution tabled pursuant to Rules 115(2) and 110(2) of the European Parliament's Rules of procedure by the Petitions Committee (PETI)
2.
EP reference number: B7-0062/2012 / P7_TA-PROV(2012)0059
3.
Date of adoption of the resolution: 16 February 2012

4.
Subject: International (WIPO) discussions on an international instrument for the benefit of visually impaired persons

5.
Brief analysis/assessment of the resolution and requests made in it:
In its Resolution, the European Parliament expresses its views on the on-going discussions at the World Intellectual Property Organisation (WIPO) in relation to a possible international instrument facilitating access to books for visually impaired persons. The European Parliament calls on the Council and Commission to support a binding WIPO treaty with regard to copyright on books and printed products for blind and visually impaired people.

6.
Response to requests and overview of action taken, or intended to be taken, by the Commission:
The EU and its Member States have actively participated in the recent discussions (June and November 2011) at WIPO, which resulted in a single text as a basis for future discussions. The EU and its Member States have focussed on improving the substance of the text, which nonetheless still requires significant improvements for the latter to effectively contribute, in a timely manner, to improving access to books for visually impaired persons. Clear and constructive proposals to that effect have been tabled by the EU, and the Commission is determined to achieve further progress in the discussions. The EU and its Member States will continue to work constructively towards a balanced, effective and useful text.

Further, in order for the EU and its Member States to be able to engage into negotiating a binding international instrument (WIPO Treaty), the agreement of the Council is necessary. The Commission will therefore seek a mandate from the Council to that effect. Preparatory steps have already been taken by the Commission with a view to being able to table the corresponding Recommendation to the Council as soon as possible.
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